Valerie Hale, City Clerk City of Crossville 392 North Main Street Crossville, TN 38555

Re: Donation of Real Property to City of Crossville

Dear Ms. Hale,

As I am sure you are aware, Cosby Harrison Company is in the final stages of the winding up and dissolution of the company as a whole. To that end, we have two parcels of property which remain as assets on our books and we would like to donate this property to the City of Crossville.

In accordance with the directions from our prior call, this letter is also accompanied with two (2) quitclaim deeds – one for each parcel – conveying the property rights and interests from the Company to the City of Crossville.

Thank you for your assistance in this process, and should anything else be required to complete this transfer please let me know.

Sincerely,

Alan D. Strachn